تم تحميل هذا الملف من موقع المناهج الإماراتية





دليل تصحيح النموذج التدريبي للامتحان النهائي

موقع المناهج ← المناهج الإماراتية ← الصف العاشر ← لغة انجليزية ← الفصل الثالث ← الملف

تاريخ إضافة الملف على موقع المناهج: 19:09:39 2024-06-04

اعداد: مدرسة درب السعادة

التواصل الاجتماعي بحسب الصف العاشر









اضغط هنا للحصول على جميع روابط "الصف العاشر"

روابط مواد الصف العاشر على تلغرام

التربية الاسلامية اللغة العربية الاسلامية اللغة الانجليزية الاسلامية

المزيد من الملفات بحسب الصف العاشر والمادة لغة انجليزية في الفصل الثالث النموذج التدريبي للامتحان النهائي مراجعة امتحانية وفق الهيكل الوزاري المسار العام مواضيع الكتابة topics Writing المقترحة للامتحان النهائي حل نماذج أسئلة اختبار قراءة اختيار من متعدد نماذج أسئلة اختبار قراءة اختيار من متعدد







Grade 10 - Term 3

Final Exam Preparation Exercises

Part 1: Reading Comprehension

Read the following texts and answer the questions below:

Omar's Online Mistake

"I will be receiving a new PC next week!" Omar told his father, with excitement. "I ordered a new watch, which I haven't received yet. The seller had sent me an email, but I didn't get one from the delivery company, which was unusual! I had been checking my emails when I finally found the one sent from the seller. When I had read it, I clicked the link and it directed me to a pop-up. I clicked on that, then..." "You clicked on them?" said his father, furiously.

It directed me to a page where I found a picture of a trophy. "I reckon I'll win something!" I thought to myself, so I clicked on it. A message appeared that said 'Congratulations! You've won a PC!' then my laptop shut down unexpectedly!"

"Quick! We need to take your laptop to the nearest repair shop!" his father said. "You should never click on links that look like that!"

When they arrived at the repair shop, Omar spoke to the IT engineer. "I hope you can fix my laptop by tonight. I have school tomorrow and I use my laptop for classwork, quizzes, assessments, projects... Oh! I had been working very hard on my final project and it's due this Monday! Will you be able to recover all files?" Omar anxiously asked the engineer.

Later, when they returned to collect the laptop, the engineer explained what the problem had been. "At first, I had been thinking of replacing the hard drive," he said, "but then, I realised that this kind of virus could be removed using antivirus software, so I installed some. You should have antivirus software active on your computer all the time because it can protect you from these kinds of attacks. As soon as I had finished recovering all the files, through a data recovery program, I tried uploading several new files onto the computer. I retrieved and deleted these practice files, so now I'm quite sure your important work is all complete and your computer is safe."

In spite of having a bad day, Omar was optimistic about his laptop incident. He learned a valuable lesson and promised his father to always be careful.







1)	What is the mood at the beginning of the text?
1.	anxious
2.	content
3.	cheerful
2)	Omar thought it was strange he didn't receive
1.	the item he had purchased
2.	an email from the seller
3.	a message from the delivery service
3)	What did Omar think he would get from clicking on the image?
1.	a prize
2.	a trophy
3.	a PC
4)	Omar's father was angry at his son because he
1.	bought a watch without telling him
2.	received a message from a stranger
3.	was not being careful online
5)	Omar suddenly became nervous because he
1.	needed to use his laptop for an exam
2.	required the files for his assignment
3.	wanted his laptop to be repaired soon
6)	The electronic expert repaired Omar's computer by
1.	using an application specially designed for the task
2.	uploading all of Omar's missing files again









7	0	ma	r fe	lt		

- 1. excited at the beginning, then hopeful at the end
- 2. annoyed at the beginning, then sad at the end
- 3. suspicious at the beginning, then upset at the end
- 8) Another title for this text would be _____.
- 1. Ways to Protect Your Laptop
- 2. How to Install an antivirus
- 3. The Risks of Using the Internet

Khalifa's New Job

Dear Mr. Ahmad Al Marzoogi,

As the new branch manager, I was thinking of setting up a meeting next week. We have new objectives to meet and new workers who need to be introduced to their roles, but what I'd like more than anything, is to discuss the new project in detail. For now, I will be finishing all outstanding duties by tonight, then I'll hand you all the important files by tomorrow. This time next week, I will be working from my new office!

I fully understand my duties and I have some plans that will help increase the quality of the team's production. For instance, I'd like to divide them into smaller groups. This will help me divide tasks fairly amongst them as well as work closely with workers individually. I believe that I could easily recognise any outstanding work performances, which is really beneficial. I also believe that this will ensure a safe work environment as well as leading them towards achieving all of their goals. I was also thinking of reducing their working hours to just five a day. I'm basing this decision on my experience at my previous company where it was agreed that employees produced better quality work when they had fewer working hours.

Before I made the changes at my previous company, my employees worked six days a week, eight hours a day. As soon as I changed that to four days a week, five hours a day, their stress level decreased. They started to enjoy their work a lot more, which helped them finish all of their tasks on time. They had more time for their family, friends, and



DARB ALSAADA SCHOOL

بناء حياة سعيدة .. لطالب مدرك لمهاراته مستكشـف لقـدراته .. طمـوحـاً بمستـقبـله



hobbies. They stopped asking for a raise, which was unusual. Thank you again for this opportunity. I am looking forward to working with you.

Kind Khalif

regards, fa Mohammed
1) What was the main reason for the meeting?
1. to plan the company's activities
2. to set new objectives for everyone
3. to give new employees assignments
2) Khalifa wants to in a week's time.
1. complete all of his work
2. submit documents
3. settle in his new place
3) According to Khalifa, having fewer people working together is better because
·
1. people need to work closer with each other
2. he could notice a worker's achievement more easily
3. they will easily distribute their duties

- 4) The main idea of paragraph 2 is Khalifa _____.
- 1. saying how his previous work experience has influenced his ideas
- 2. insisting that working less hours creates a safer work environment
- 3. giving his ideas about managing a team efficiently









 provide employees with the best workplace ensure employees create excellent work make sure employees reach their goals on time Khalifa's previous employees were less anxious because they had fewer working days to focus on their work a pay rise due to their longer working hours enough time for work and personal things 	
 ensure employees create excellent work make sure employees reach their goals on time Khalifa's previous employees were less anxious because they had fewer working days to focus on their work a pay rise due to their longer working hours enough time for work and personal things 	5) Khalifa made some changes at work because he wanted to
 make sure employees reach their goals on time Khalifa's previous employees were less anxious because they had fewer working days to focus on their work a pay rise due to their longer working hours enough time for work and personal things 	1. provide employees with the best workplace
6) Khalifa's previous employees were less anxious because they had 1. fewer working days to focus on their work 2. a pay rise due to their longer working hours 3. enough time for work and personal things	2. ensure employees create excellent work
 fewer working days to focus on their work a pay rise due to their longer working hours enough time for work and personal things 	3. make sure employees reach their goals on time
2. a pay rise due to their longer working hours3. enough time for work and personal things	6) Khalifa's previous employees were less anxious because they had
3. enough time for work and personal things	1. fewer working days to focus on their work
	2. a pay rise due to their longer working hours
7) Khalifa was confused when his employees did not .	3. enough time for work and personal things
	7) Khalifa was confused when his employees did not

- 2. appreciate their job
- 3. like the new arrangement

1. ask for an increase in salary

- 8) What is the difference between Khalifa's old and new management style?
- 1. He was extremely strict with his previous team, but he won't be with his new one.
- 2. He didn't care about the quality of the work before, but now he does.
- 3. He helped his previous team balance their time and will continue to do so with his new team.

The Rise of Technology

Before the invention of computers, almost every job and task had to be carried out by people. However, the recent advances in technology and A.I. means that these have been playing an increasingly significant role in replacing humans in the workplace. It seemed as if people had been working in jobs that could have easily been done by machines and it only took the invention of more sophisticated computer programmes to cause their jobs to change. Therefore, I decided to investigate the subject further to discover if this theory might be true. I spoke to Abdulla, the manager of a clothing factory, which had recently replaced many of its staff members with goods-packaging machines.









"Before we purchased the packaging machines," he explained, "it took the staff almost a day to prepare one shipment. Whereas now, using the machines, the work will have been completed in a third of the time. It goes without saying that this is a huge benefit for the company because, as well as making the processes faster, using the state-of-the-art technology raises interest in our brand, which in turn increases profits while lowering staffing costs. So, no matter how it affects the people who work here, I'm keen on introducing more technology into the factory."

Some people, though, are not as enthusiastic. I spoke to Alia, who's on the point of losing her job working as a receptionist. She says that soon, her role will have been replaced by an A.I.-powered robot and so I asked her how she felt about it.

"When I heard about it I was sad," she replied. "Even in roles where people prefer to speak directly to one another, it appeared as though the requirement for humans had been reduced by the rise of technology. I suppose if I'd studied computing at university, I'd probably have a job working in a more technical field now. In fact, I'm planning to change my career so I'm on the point of retraining as a computer engineer. Even though I don't agree with the thought of introducing more technology in workplaces, it should allow me to get ahead with my career."

"What do you think will happen in the future?" I asked her.

"I predict that the technical advances will continue and no matter how anxious it makes people, the use of technology in the workplace won't stop increasing," she replied.

1) What has caused a decrease in human workers?

- 1. the creation of machines
- 2. the latest developments in computing
- 3. the need for machine-only operated factories

2) Why does Abdullah say that he doesn't mind the effect of technology on his staff?

- 1. He thinks that working with machines creates fewer problems.
- 2. He believes the machines are better for business.
- 3. He doesn't care about his human workers.







3)	The second paragraph is mainly about how
1.	shipments were packed before using machines
2.	long it takes to pack goods for shipping
3.	the use of technology has changed a workplace
4)	Alia's current work role
1.	has been replaced by A.I.
2.	is being done by a robot
3.	will be taken over by a machine
5)	Why is Alia not keen on the increase in technology?
1.	She worries that human workers are no longer important.
2.	She prefers to speak to people face to face.
3.	She feels sad that she will no longer work as a receptionist.
6)	Alia will get a new qualification because she
1.	would enjoy changing her job role
2.	thinks it is better for her future work choices
3.	likes the thought of working with technology
7)	What does Alia predict about the rise of technology?
1.	It is certain to keep growing.
2.	It will make people uneasy.
3.	It is likely to stop expanding.
8)	Alia and Abdulla
1.	think that technology should replace humans in most workplaces
2.	agree that more technology in the workplace is a good thing

3. have different views about the use of technology in the workplace



D. While



Part 2: Grammar
Read the following sentences and choose the correct answer:
1) A hard disk is used to save information,?
A. Doesn't it
B. Isn't it
C. Isn't it used
2) A fast computer usually has a fast processor,?
A. Doesn't it
B. Isn't it
C. Hasn't it
3) The more he exercises, thehe feels.
A. Better
B. More well
C. Best
D. More
4) The less homework you do, theyour grades will be.
A. Worse
B. Worst
C. More bad
D. Baddest
5)enjoyed most of the trip was the food
A. What
B. It's what I
C. What I
D. All I
6) wasn't hungry, I ate two sandwiches.
A. Although
B. Since
C Because







- 7) By tomorrow evening, Ithe project.
 - A. Will finish
 - B. Will be finishing
 - C. Will have finished
 - D. Will be finished
- 8)Adam and Salem's constant disagreements, they remained good friends.
 - A. While
 - B. Even though
 - C. Despite
 - D. However
- 9) When I went to visit Ahmad at his place, I knocked at the door but he didn't answer. He.....asleep.
 - A. Would have been
 - B. Would be
 - C. Might be
 - D. Might have been
- 10) When I went to pay the bill yesterday, the clerk told me that it already.
 - A. Was being paid
 - B. Had paid
 - C. Had been paid
 - D. Had being paid







nse for each of the following

	incle the correct tense for each of the following sentence
1- I	Bruno and Marcela met at a medical assembly, which
ı	Marcelafor a long time.
	A. Was attending
	B. Has been attending
	C. Had been attending
2-V	When he came to the library, his friend
	A. had left
	B. was left
	C. had been leaving
3	The filmby the time we got to the cinema.
	A. Was started
	B. Has started

- C. Had started
- D. Was starting

4- Hefor 3 hours. He felt really tired afterwards.

- A. Was driving
- B. Had been driving
- C. Had drove
- D. Had been driven

5- That was the first time Isuch a painting.

- A. Saw
- B. Was seeing
- C. Had seen
- D. Have seeing







Part 3: Maze

Read the texts below and underline the correct word:

It 1 (is thought that / is thinking that / thinks it is) diet may be a more important factor to health than exercise. I 2 (was think to quit / was thinking of quitting / was thought of quitting) junk food when I started university but student life made it an easy option. Now, though, I 3 (wish I had / hope I had / wish I was) started eating healthier at an earlier age. Today, I keep a food diary 4 (so to as / to so as / so as to) watch my calories and help prevent obesity. 5 (Matter not when / When no matter / No matter when) you start, it is certain that you will feel the benefits more than you 6 (are missing / will miss / had missed) the treats. Caring for your diet helps caring for your body.

Recently, I have been looking at new activities to try. I have decided 1 (when / what / why) I am going to do. I 2 (want starting / want to start / want can start) meditation classes because I think it will relax me. I think it is 3 (more interesting / so interesting / much interest) than other sports. My friend Asma 4 (wants / can / says) she will go with me. She tried to go last week but missed the bus. By the time she got there, the class 5 (had finished / have finished / is finishing). I will set off early 6 (or / but / so) I won't miss the class. I cannot wait to begin my classes!







Part 4: Writing

1- Planning:

Plan:

Write a plan for your essay below. Please note – this question asks for a plan, **NOT** a full essay. You will write the full essay in the next question. Young people spend a lot of time surfing the web without really knowing anything about the websites they are looking at. How can we keep young people safe against cybercrimes? You should include:

- What cybercrimes are and how many forms they have.
- Ways of protecting against them.
- The role of government







2- Writing:

Use the plan you made above to write 120- 150 words about the following topic:

Young people spend a lot of time surfing the web without really knowing anything about the websites they are looking at. How can we keep young people safe against cybercrimes? You should include:

- What cybercrimes are and how many forms they have.
- Ways of protecting against them.

The role of government







The Impact of Technology on Our Lives

Technology has become an integral part of our daily lives. From smartphones to laptops, from smart home devices to wearable gadgets, technology has changed the way we work, communicate, and live. Let's explore some of the key areas where technology has made a significant impact.

Technology has revolutionized the way we communicate. Email, social media, and instant messaging have made it easier to stay in touch with friends and family, even if they are thousands of miles away. Video calls and virtual meetings have become the norm, allowing for face-to-face conversations from different corners of the world.

In the field of education, technology has opened up new opportunities for learning. Online courses and e-learning platforms have made education accessible to a broader audience. Students can now access information, resources, and lectures from the comfort of their homes.

Medical technology has advanced significantly. From telemedicine appointments to robotic surgeries, technology has improved patient care and made medical services more efficient. Wearable fitness devices and







health apps help individuals monitor their well-being and make healthier choices.

The workplace has evolved with technology. Many jobs now require computer skills and the ability to navigate various software applications. Remote work, made possible by technology, has become more common, providing flexibility for employees.

Technology has transformed entertainment. Streaming services allow us to watch movies and TV shows at our convenience. Video games have become more immersive and interactive, offering exciting experiences for gamers.

While technology has brought about numerous benefits, it's important to be aware of its potential drawbacks. Issues related to privacy, cyberbullying, and screen time have emerged as concerns in this digital age. Therefore, it's essential to use technology responsibly and mindfully.

In conclusion, technology has shaped our lives in profound ways. It has improved our ability to connect with others, access information, and enhance our daily experiences. As technology continues to advance, it will undoubtedly bring more changes, both positive and challenging, to our lives.







Q1. According to the passage, what opportunities has technology created for people in terms of education?				
Q2. Justify your answer:				
Q3. Why is it important to use technology responsibly and mindfu according to the passage?	ılly,			
Q4. Justify your answer:				